CITY OF FORT WRIGHT, KENTUCKY REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 10/05/05 – 6:00PM

Mayor Weaver opened the Council meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. The following members answered roll call, Mr. Adam Feinauer, Mr. Dave Hatter, Mr. Joe Nienaber Jr., Mr. Jeff Wolnitzek and Mr. Matt Barker. Also present were City Administrator Larry Klein, City Attorney Pete Summe, Police Chief Dan Kreinest, Fire/EMS Chief Steve Schewe and City Clerk Joyce Woods. Mr. Paul Hiltz and Public Works Director Tim Maloney were unavailable for this meeting.

Motion by Mr. Hatter, second by Mr. Nienaber to approve the minutes of the 10/05/05 Council meeting. Roll call vote taken, Feinauer and Barker voting in favor, Wolnitzek abstained, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Presentation of Mayor's Proclamation to Eagle Scout Matt Brueggeman Matt is an Eagle Scout candidate with Troop 31 of St. Agnes Parish. His project was in the Fort Wright Nature Center, building a trail near the parking lot. He is the son of Jim and Beth Brueggeman and a student at Covington Catholic High School. Mayor Weaver read the proclamation and presented him with the plaque. Mayor Weaver thanked Matt for all the hard work done by the scouts, and reminded everyone that the City is very fortunate to have the Eagle Scouts choose to do their projects in the Nature Center.

"Dixie Highway Fix" Local "Visioning" Session - Ms. Robyn Bancroft, OKI; Mr. Keith Logsdon, NKAPC

This session included an overview, public involvement, presentations of streetscape design, access management, evaluation and questions. This includes Dixie Highway from Turfway Road in Florence to Main Street in Covington. This project will be wrapped up in June, 2006.

Council Committee Reports

Finance

The audit is in process.

Legal Matters - Ms. Classic Car Wash

Mr. Summe advised there has been no decision and working on getting a trial date.

Department Reports

City Clerk Joyce Woods reported the 2005 tax bills are starting to come in.

Police Chief Dan Kreinest reported that South Hills Civic Club was vandalized with spray paint and graffiti. The vandals have been caught and this will be resolved through the courts.

Officer Brown was involved in a traffic stop and pursuit. Ingredients were found in the vehicle associated in making a meth lab. The arrested will be turned over to federal authorities.

There have been thefts on Stonewell Trails and Parkside Place. Charges will be filed on these thefts.

Mr. Klein stated that he wanted to thank all who attended tonight's meeting and their interest in the Dixie Highway Visioning Session.

Motion by Mr. Hatter, second by Mr. Feinauer to adjourn the meeting. All members voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gene Weaver, Mayor

Attest:

Joyce Woods, City Clerk